
        Maysville, Mo. 

April 2, 2018 

 
Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner, Garry McFee, West District 

Commissioner Kyle White and Chief Deputy Clerk, Penny Gans. County Clerk Melissa Meek for poll worker 

training.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison led all in attendance in prayer with all reciting the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison made the motion to accept the agenda as presented with West 

District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the 

motion to approve the minutes from the March 26
th
  meeting with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee 

making the second. Motion carried.  

 

Accounts payables and payroll were reviewed and approved by Commission.  

 

The Commission assisted poll workers in loading their equipment for the April 3
rd

 election. County Clerk, 

Melissa Meek held training on this day with the poll workers picking up their own equipment and taking back 

to the precincts to set up. The Commission reported that those that came to pick up the equipment liked how 

Melissa had changed the process.  

 

Circuit Clerk, Julie Whitsell met with the Commission to discuss her jury budget.  

 

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to update on happenings around the County. He is also looking 

at ways to retain staff such as a no compete clause for his department. Commission approves the Sheriff to do 

this with any new hires after this date April 2, 2018. 

 

Prosecuting Attorney, Erik Tate met with the Commission to discuss the County going from a part-time 

prosecutor to a full time prosecutor. Erik is requesting the issue be placed on the August ballot. The issue will 

need to be in the Clerk’s office by the certification date in May for the issue to be placed on the ballot.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee will attend a Colfax Township meeting this week. 

 

The Commission agrees to continue making all County property free from electioneering. Many groups are 

out getting petitions signed in hopes of getting issues on the August ballot.  

 

The Commission is requesting a representative come and give a presentation on a drug program for opioid’s.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to adjourn with Presiding Commissioner, Harold 

Allison made the second. Motion carried.  

 

The next meeting of the Commission will be April 9, 2018 at 9 a.m. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 


